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     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 90.8% 

Early Years winning class Well-done to class RD who had 89.2% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 2M 95% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 3E 95.7% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 6O 90.4% 

 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
I cannot believe that it is half term already!  What a busy term it has been.  Our children continue to 
work hard and make us proud.  We are seeing fantastic progress in all areas of the school.   
 
I wrote to you earlier this term to express our sadness at the tragic death of Charlie, who was a pupil 
at Florence Melly School.  Today is Charlie’s funeral.  Again, I am pleading with parents and carers to 
speak to their children about the importance of road safety, especially over the half term break.  
Following the simple rules of STOP, LOOK, LISTEN, THINK is so important in keeping our children 
safe.  Parents and carers who do drive to drop off and pick up at school, please take care with your 
parking and the speed that you are driving at around our school.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 SATS 
 
This term our wonderful year 6 pupils completed their SATs.  Before a pencil was put to paper, we 
were already incredibly proud of our children.  We now wait until 11th July for the results to come back 
to school.  Well done year 6, you tried your hardest and were an absolute credit to the school.    
 
Year 2 assessment checks 
 
Our year 2 pupils have also been completing their assessment tasks.  Staff have managed this 
fantastically and our children have been absolutely wonderful.  So well done to our wonderful year 2 
pupils.   
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Educational Visits 
 
There are lots of exciting trips coming up this term.  Please look out for letters from class teachers 
and make sure that you have completed the permission slip to ensure that your children can attend. 
 
Broad Square Spelling Bee 
 
Keep practising your spellings. Heats will be happening in classes over the next couple of weeks. 
Grand finals dates to be arranged.  
 
Scavenger Hunt 
 
We have had a wonderful response from our scavenger hunt.  So far, we have raised £2,400 (entries 
can still come in on Monday or Tuesday after half term), well done to all children who have been 
involved and thank you to Miss Holt for organising.  Any child who has entered will go into a draw for 
a prize.   
 
Usborne books 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Well done to all of our 
children who took part in 
our sponsored Usborne 
Books Ready, Steady, 

Listen event  earlier this 
term.  We raised over 

£500 which we have spent 
of high-quality texts for the 
children.  These books will 

go directly into class 
libraries so that the 

children can start enjoying 
them. 
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Snacks 
 
Can I remind Junior children that mid-morning snack is only a piece of fruit or vegetable.  We are 
seeing children eat inappropriate snacks such as large chocolate bars or muffins.  This is not 
necessary or appropriate.  As we are a healthy school we will continue to encourage and support our 
children to make healthy choices. 
 
Water bottles 
 
 
 
 
We encourage children to bring water bottles into school so that they can stay hydrated throughout 
the school day.  However, we ask that only water comes into school.  No juice.  We do have cups 
available for children and access to water throughout the day.  
 
Summer Uniform 
 
We are in summer term now and children are welcome to wear their summer uniform (if they choose).  
Just a reminder that the only difference is that shorts can be worn instead of trousers and red 
gingham dresses can be worn.  Children should still wear their maroon jumpers or cardigans and 
black school shoes or plain black trainers.  Jelly sandals are not part of our school uniform and 
they are not suitable footwear for children to wear all day in school, especially when they are 
running around at playtime.     
 
I hope that all of our children, families and staff have a wonderful half term break.  Thank you for all of 
your support and friendship this half term.  I am already looking forward to welcoming all of our 
children safely back to school after the half term break on Monday 5th June.  
 
Thank you 
 

Mrs C Foden 

 
Headteacher 
 

 


